
Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee
Monday 4th October 2021 
1. Present      Martin Robinson, John Anderson, Stuart Carnall, Brian Wilson,  Pip Fisher, Mick Sykes,  Liz Web, Alison Carr, Mo Chapman, Amanda Foster,  
             Rob Hall (Hathersage Players).
2. Apologies    Tim Pritt, Marion Codd, Brian Wilson, Heather Rogers, Roger Plank, Kathy Burgess.
3. Stage Lighting   Rob reported that there were questions about the safety of the rig and lighting bar over the stage following a survey. It was agreed that it needed to be checked and repaired and/or replaced if necessary. He suggested that the costs be shared with the Memorial Hall, but no costings are available yet. It was decided that a structural survey was needed and Paul Hulbert asked to advise. Rob suggested that it would be a good idea to test in situ when preparing for the play in November. 
4. Minutes         The minutes were agreed after discussion as Marion had thought that a small group would look at designs for the ladies’ loos, but no-one had any recollection of that decision. 
5. Matters Arising  
             Chloe Holmes has been appointed as the new cleaner and is already doing a very     good job. Thanks were expressed to Marion for her help in recruitment.
6. Treasurer’ Report
Stuart reported that there is £7,612 in the current account and £20,255 in the Charities account. Income is now coming in from lettings, £732 so far.
The gas contract with EON is coming to an end and after research into various options, Stuart has negotiated a better deal with OPUS. Even so, prices are likely to increase by 70%, estimated at £1,200 more p.a. Hire charges will need to increase in January. Mick will meet with a small group to look at new pricing. It was agreed to investigate carbon neutral options via Heather and the Parish Council, though a new boiler is due to be fitted in the near future. 
7. Bookings Report
Hallmaster renewal fee of £187 plus VAT is due. Kathy has agreed to help with online bookings so Mick will contact to arrange a meeting. John is continuing with the bookings this year and taking bookings for next year. A link between the website and Hallmaster is being considered. Mick, Kathy and John will need to meet to discuss the handover. 
Bookings for vaccinations have changed, some cancelled and others required which has caused some difficulties. John has met with Ash to clarify. Thanks were expressed to Mick and Pip for their help.
9.   Maintenance Report
Brian reported that a leak in the roof has been repaired. After a report from the Mother and Toddler group about a foul smell from underneath the stage Brian disinfected all the toys stored there in case of rats. Although alarms are in place to deter rats, the switches are sometimes turned off be hall users. Ways of stopping the alarms from being turned off will be investigated. Equipment must be stored inboxes.
A new boiler will be fitted week commencing 18th October at a cost of £9,680 + VAT.
10  Constitution   
Mick will circulate a declaration to be signed by all trustees
11.  A.O.B.
New committee members are urgently required and it was agreed to advertise on Face Book, in the Parish magazine and talk to friends and neighbours to ask for their help.
Date of next meeting  
Monday November 15th 2021 at 7.30 pm in the Stanage Hall.
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